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HUMAN RIGHTS COUNCIL - 27TH SESSION OF THE UPR WORKING GROUP 

(1ST – 12TH MAY, 2017)

REPORT OF THE WORKING GROUP ON THE UNIVERSAL 

PERIODIC REVIEW OF THE PHILIPPINES

STATEMENT BY GHANA DELIVERED BY MR. ALEXANDER GRANT NTRAKWA, DEPUTY PERMANENT REPRESENTATIVE, ON MONDAY 8TH MAY, 2017

Mr. President,
Ghana welcomes the delegation of the Philippines to the 3rd Cycle of the UPR. We note the progress made by the Philippines to fulfil the country’s obligations under the Convention on the Rights of the Child, in particular the Foster Care Act.

Ghana is concerned that despite the Philippines’ acceptance of 11 recommendations during previous UPRs to end extrajudicial killings and to strengthen accountability for these crimes, the practice remains widespread. 
Ghana has the following recommendations for the Philippines: 
1. Immediately end the campaign of extrajudicial killings, which may amount to crimes against humanity under international law;
2. Conduct an independent and impartial inquiry into all enforced disappearances and extrajudicial killings so that the perpetrators of these crimes are brought to justice;
3. Ensure human rights training for state security forces in order to enhance their capacity to protect human rights;
4. Allow access to the Special Rapporteur on extrajudicial, arbitrary executions and remove conditions on her proposed visit that could compromise her impartiality.
Finally, Ghana wishes the Philippines a successful UPR outcome.  

I thank you. 
